Promenades East Condominium Association, Inc

21405 Olean Blvd. Port Charlotte, FL  33952 ♦ Phone (941) 627-6880 ♦ Fax (941) 624-2987 ♦ 
Email: promeast@comcast.net  Website: www.promenadeseast.com 
SEPTEMBER 12th, 2016 BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING MINUTES
Call Meeting to Order:




Peggy Riccio
On September 12th, 2016 at 7:00 pm
Proof of Notice of Meeting:




Terry Owens
Proof of notice of this meeting was established with agendas posted prior to 24 hours of the meeting on the bulletin boards in the clubhouse, mailroom and at the entrance to the elevators.  The agenda was also emailed to the owners that have supplied their email address to the office.
Roll Call: 






Peggy Riccio
Present: Peggy Riccio, Anne Heinen, Pat Vasquez, Bill Sullivan and Sheila Momeni – Absent: Linda Mattison and Bart Proud, a quorum was established.
Approval of Minutes





Anne Heinen
I would like to make a motion to approve the minutes of the June 13th, 2016 regular meeting as posted. 

The motion was made by Anne Heinen and seconded by Pat Vasquez. 

There was no further discussion, the motion was voted on and passed unanimously.
Officer’s Reports
a)  President’s Remarks




Peggy Riccio                                                                                                                                                                                                         
Good evening everyone, thank you for coming.  Summer is winding down and the snowbirds will be arriving within the next few months. Tonight we have a few things to discuss including the ongoing leak situation.
b)  Treasurer’s Report




Pat Vasquez

Promenades East Condominium Association continues to be financially sound.

Un-Audited Bank Balances as of August 31st, 2016:
Operating Account checking_ $115,069.48
SG Res. Acct Checking 
  $126,706.10
 
Damage Escrow       
$ 23,500.00

SG Reserve CDAR  

 $130,486.83
Charlotte State Reserve CD   $249,565.96

Reserves total

            $506,758.89



Owners with payments in arrears;
$972.00 – In the hands of our attorney

$972.00   Total

Committee Updates

a)  Architectural





Sheila Momeni

There were four architectural requests since the June 2016 meeting, three to install tile/laminate flooring & one to paint the lanai floor.

b)  Budget/Insurance Committee



Peggy Riccio

The Budget/Insurance committee has met and started the budget process.  The committee will present the proposed budget to the board at the October board of directors meeting.  All indications are that the 2017 maintenance fees will stay the same as in the previous nine years.

c)  Carpet Committee




Peggy Riccio

The carpet committee has not met yet this year, will meet in the near future to evaluate our options. 

Old Business

a) Dryer Vent Cleaning




Peggy Riccio

The dryer vent cleaning has been completed and went very smoothly. A reminder, if you have not yet paid the $25 for the vent cleaning or $5-$15 if you needed clamps or a hose, please do so at your earliest convenience.

New Business

a) Insurance Claim for Water Heater Leak

Peggy Riccio

We had a fairly major water leak that triggered an insurance claim through the associations insurance.  The complete figures aren’t in yet but it looks like about $28,000.00 total, part of which will be paid by each individual units insurance.  The association will have to pay the $5000.00 deductible on our part of the claim. 

b) Excess Operating Funds to Carpet Reserve

Peggy Riccio

The board approved at the end of each year, if there is additional excess operating funds, that the additional funds would be transferred to the reserve account. These funds are then proportioned percentage wise, the same as they were transferred throughout the year.  I would like to make a special proposal that any excess operating funds, for this year only, all be transferred to the carpet replacement reserve line item. Would anyone like to make a motion to have any excess operating funds at the end of this year only, be transferred to the carpet replacement reserve line item? 

 A MOTION to transfer excess operating funds to the carpet replacement reserve line item as stated was made 
by: Bill Sullivan and seconded by: Pat Vasquez.
Ron Daneski #419- Asked if we needed the funds transfer?  It was explained that we had a Carpet Committee last year and it was evident that we lacked the reserves to get the quality carpet that was desired.

Steven Wilson #431 - Asked how much short? Peggy stated that we don’t have an exact figure at this time but that we are short of what is needed for the carpet desired.
Linda Piepmeier #422- Asked about a special assessment? Peggy stated that we would delay the carpet replacement before we would consider a special assessment.

Bill Sullivan #333- Asked what would happen to any excess funds.  Was explained that any excess funds would be left in the carpet reserve line item.

There was no further discussion, the motion was voted on and passed unanimously.
c) Appoint Water Leaks Committee


Peggy Riccio

We have been addressing leaks in our building consistently for the last eight years and beyond. We have had Engineers, General Contractors, Roofers and Painting Contractors evaluate, recommend and repair. We have sealed windows, completely re-caulked windows, sealed the roof and roof drains, coated/sealed the walls, used infrared cameras and replaced bottom window boards.  To date we have had limited success in slowing down the leakage and virtually no success in eliminating the leakage.  I would therefore like to appoint a Water Leakage Committee to look into this issue and submit a recommendation to the board.  To the committee, I would like to appoint Bill Sullivan, Ron Daneski, Steven Wilson and Terry Owens.  

d) Ants in Units





Peggy Riccio

We have recently had an extra problem with ants in the units. Whenever we have this much rain, it drives the ants inside to find some place dry.  If you notice ants in your unit, you can call All Service Pest Management directly at 941-627-5833 and schedule a time for them to come out and spray. Please also let the manager know, so we can keep on top of any issues.

Board Members Comments




Peggy Riccio

Peggy asked the board members for any additional comments
Peggy read the notice about the upcoming Charlotte County project starting September 26, 2016.
Owner’s Comments





Peggy Riccio

Peggy asked audience if any owner would like to make any comments
Lola Collado #225- Asked about the possibility for tankless water heaters. Was told that they have been researched before and the electrical upgrade needed makes them cost prohibited.  
Next Meeting Date: BOD Meeting: October 10th, 2016 @ 7:00 PM in the clubhouse 

Adjournment:  Do I have a motion to adjourn this meeting? Peggy Riccio

A MOTION to adjourn the meeting at 7:16 pm was made by: Anne Heinen and seconded by: Bill Sullivan
There was no further discussion, the motion was voted on and passed unanimously.

